

## WASILLA POLICE DEPARTMENT

250 N. KNIK STREET WASILLA, AK 99654-7014 (907) 373 - 9077 (907) 373 - 9051 FAX



## Council Memorandum No. 95-36

9-29-95

From:

Irl T. Stambaugh, Chief of Police

Thru:

John Stein, Mayor

To:

Wasilla City Council

Subject:

Vehicle Purchase

After approval of the FY 96 budget I requested bids for a police vehicle that met the same specifications as the prior vehicles purchased. In August 1995 the only bid returned to the police department was from NYE ford who bid the vehicle at a price of \$29,642.50 for a single vehicle purchase.

Due to the increase in price the bid was rejected at that time (this was an increase of \$5,136.).

In September 1995 NYE Ford was again the low bidder for State of Alaska police vehicles at a price of \$24,280. per vehicle, with an additional \$3,720. for related vehicle equipment for a total price of \$28,000.

I would request that the city council approve Ordinance Serial # 95-49 for the purchase of one fully equipped police vehicle, this action by the council will allow us to include our vehicle with the State purchase at the lower bid price Per City of Wasilla Code 6.24.020 B.

Thank you for your consideration on this matter.



## WASILLA POLICE DEPARTMENT

250 N. KNIK STREET WASILLA, AK 99654-7014 (907) 373 - 9077 (907) 373 - 9051 FAX



9-29-95

Nye Ford

Attn: Mr. Mike Lagg, Fleet Sales

Mile 40 Parks Highway Wasilla, Alaska 99654

Re: Vehicle Purchase

Mr. Lagg;

It is the intent of the City of Wasilla, Wasilla Police Department to purchase one 1996 Crown Victoria, Police Package vehicle by including our purchase with State of Alaska September 1995 bid.

It is understood that this purchase is contingent on City council approval.

Thank you in advance for your assistance on this matter.

Irl T. Stambaugh Chief of Police